M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

 JOHN MASCIO, CLERK OF COUNCIL  

FROM:
 JOHN F. CAMBEST, ESQUIRE
RE:

 ALLEGHENY COUNTY COUNCIL


 VETO LETTER OF RESPONSE

DATE:
 
OCTOBER 19, 2004


The October 1, 2004 letter from the Chief Executive notifying Council of his reasons for vetoing Bill No. 1685-04 listed two (2) specific portions of the Home Rule Charter.  Rather than paraphrase as the Chief Executive  did, the provisions, in their entirety follow.



Article IV, Section 2(N) provides,  among Council’s powers and duties, the ability to “employ a County Council Clerk and other personnel to serve County Council in the fulfillment of its duties.  County Council staff shall be subject to the personnel system.  County Council, on a case by case basis, may contract for professional services within the limitations of its annual appropriation as provided in Article III, Section 7(F).”



Article III, Section 7(F) provides that “the appropriation in each annual operating budget for County Councils per meeting stipends, expenses, total staff compensation and office expenses shall not exceed four-tenths of one percent of the County Council’s annual locally levied tax revenues as detailed in the most recent audited financial report of the County.” 



I agree with the statement that a legal dispute with the Chief Executive would constitute the proper case for Council to invoke its rights to obtain the services of an independent counsel.  In fact, there is clearly precedent for doing so.  I also agree with the statement that County Council’s authority to retain professional services must be exercised with certain restraints.  The statement with which I do not agree is that the Charter places the obligation to pay for any professional services sought and provided by Council.


As previously indicated, Article III, Section 7(F) provides that the appropriation shall not exceed four-tenths of one percent of the County’s annually locally levied tax revenues.  Council has complied with that since its inceptions.  It’s compliance has never been in question.  The specific question of whether Council has complied as it relates to legal counsel is evidenced by the 2004 Budget which includes a $52,000.00 line item for legal counsel.  



The Ordinance in question, however,  does not talk about appropriations.  It provides that a legal action that is commenced by the Executive Branch against the Legislative Branch be paid for by that Branch.  This is not a deviation from the words of the Charter, as “appropriation is defined as ‘a legislatives bodies act of setting aside a sum of money for a public purpose’”.  Clearly, Council has complied with the provisions of the Charter by setting aside a sum of money for a public purpose.  Bill No. 1685-04 simply takes an additional step to provide that such actions are outside the scope of “per – meeting stipends, expenses, total staff compensation and office expenses” and, as such, should be paid for through other means.  The Bill also provides that such costs shall not be attributable to Council’s Budget because it is not part of the appropriation that Council makes each year within its Budget.



If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact me.
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